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September 2017
Dear Parents of Juniper Class,   
We are continuing with our Forest School programme this year. We have decided to offer the Forest school experience to Year 5 and Year 1 this year. Every child will spend one half day doing Forest schools for six weeks. Juniper Class will go in Autumn 1, Maple Class will go in Autumn 2 and Hawthorn Class will go in Spring 1. This will be your child’s third experience of forest school if they have been with us since Reception. Mrs Casey is now our Forest School teacher.
Forest Schools is a type of outdoor education in which children visit forests/woodlands (in this case Coppetts Wood), learning personal, social and technical skills. Children learn in a woodland environment.  A forest school uses the woods and forests as a means to build independence and self-esteem in children. Topics are cross-curricular including the natural environment, for example the role of trees in society, the complex ecosystem supported by a wilderness, and recognition of specific plants and animals. Personal skills such as teamwork and problem solving are also developed. The woodland environment is used to learn about mathematics and communication too.
The children will participate in a range of activities including building homes with natural materials, going on a minibeast scavenger hunt, exploring different types of trees, making fires and toasting marshmallows!  All the activities will be led by our very own trained instructor (Ms Casey) and there will always be another member of Holly Park staff with them and at least one parent volunteer.

Children will walk to Coppetts Wood starting on Tuesday 19th September.
Forest Schools continues in all weathers. The first session begins on Tuesday 19th September 2017. Your child will spend half a day every following Tuesday doing Forest Schools. 
The children will need to bring the following each Tuesday:

· A waterproof coat

· Jeans or joggers to change into before they leave – it is important to wear long trousers.
· Old trainers or wellies to change into before they leave

· A bottle of water
It would be good to have 2 parent volunteers in the morning and 2 in the afternoon each week. Please let Mr French know if you might be interested.  
Yours Sincerely
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Ann Pelham

Head Teacher
Headteacher: Mrs. A. Pelham
Deputy Headteacher: Miss. M. Michael

